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REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 
ADDENDUM NO. 1 

 
RFP NO. DOT 19-0088 

STORMWATER TRASH CAPTURE FEASIBILITY STUDY 
 

 Addendum Issue Date:   December 24, 2019 

 RFP Issue Date:   December 2, 2019 

 RFP Submission Deadline:   January 7, 2020 

 

CONSULTANT INQUIRIES/MENDOCINO COUNTY RESPONSES 
 

1. Q: For Tasks 3.1 and 3.2 does the County intend to have the missing SD 
information precisely surveyed under prevailing wage or filled via 
engineering field observation and GIS editing? 

 
 A: Utilizing engineering field observations and GIS editing will be a sufficient 

level of effort to obtain missing storm drain system information. 
 

2. Q: Can the County please provide the SD system file in GIS or other digital 
format? 

 

 A: Yes, the County will provide storm drain system GIS data upon request.  
Please submit requests via email to the contact listed below.   

 
3. Q: Does the County have any hydraulic storm system models or reports? 

 
 A: No, currently, the County does not have hydraulic system models or 

reports for the storm drain system. 
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4. Q: Can you confirm that the County has CAD and/or GIS layers that show the 
County right-of-way in the MS4 area that can be made available to the 
consultant for the project? 

 
 A: Currently, the County does not have CAD and/or GIS layers that show the 

County Right-of-Way in the MS4 area.  Upon award of contract, the 
County can provide information to assist the consultant with determining 
Right-of-Way at specific locations.  In some instances, consultant may 
need to perform surveys in order to determine exact Right-of-Way 
boundaries.   

 
 

ALL OTHER SPECIFICATIONS REMAIN IN FULL FORCE AND EFFECT.  
 
Acknowledgment of receipt of this addendum is required to be included in your 
proposal.  You may indicate such inclusion in narrative form within your proposal 
or by attaching a copy of this addendum to your proposal.  
 
Any questions or concerns regarding this matter should be directed to James 
Linderman, DOT Environmental Compliance Specialist, at the phone number or email 
address below: 
  

James Linderman, Environmental Compliance Specialist 
County of Mendocino, DOT 

(707) 234-2819 
lindermanj@mendocinocounty.org 

 


